 LAGUNA WOODS SHUFFLEBOARD ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 5, 2024
In attendance:  Janet East, John Rittenhour, Ruth Talstra, Peggy McCaughey and Richard Fumanti
The meeting was called to order by President Janet East at 11:40
The September meeting minutes were approved as read
The Treasurer’s report—Not available
Old Business 
· The Village Games start this Friday October 11 with men’s and women’s doubles; October 18 for mixed doubles. Both will begin at 9:30 am.  Hopefully you have picked up your shirt at the Fitness Center at the Community Center. The Closing Ceremony Buffet Breakfast is October 31 from 9 to 11 am at Clubhouse 5.
· There will be no luncheon planned for October.
· Janet approved the purchase of the feather flag.  Peggy will order it.
New Business
· It was decided that November 7 will be our “Welcome” dinner to welcome our new members and getting back into Clubhouse 1.  The event will be at 5:30 pm and will be a potluck. Dessert and bottled water will be provided by the Club. An RSVP will be requested by October 31 so that final plans go smoothly. John will be buying table clothes and making arrangements for tables and chairs.  We will not be playing games but a court or two will be dressed to demonstrate how to play and give the new members a chance to shoot a few times.  Richard suggested we pass out the Liability Waiver.
· Janet asked for volunteers to conduct the first “drop-in clinics” to teach our new members how to play.  Peggy and Janet will be available October 16 and Ruth and Rich on October 17, both at 9:30.  Peggy will send an email to the new members.
· John reminded us that our Christmas dinner is scheduled for December 14 at 5:30 at 19 Restaurant.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45. The next board meeting will be November 1.

Submitted by Peggy McCaughey
